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Meeting Minutes 
May 3, 2017 
 
Attendees:  15  Jerry Braunberger, Andrew Hafner, David Halladey, Bert Jacobson, DaWayne Kerbs, 
Simon Levear, Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, 
Russ Walters, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley 
 
President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm. 
Secretary, Lorin Wamsley read the April 5th meeting minutes.  They were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley provided updates on the following venues: 

 Douglas County Fairgrounds –  
o Tent camping is available at the South end for $25.50 per night which includes 

hook ups   
o Tent camping in our parking area is not recommended    
o RV’s cannot park until Friday afternoon  
o Lorin found a sweeper in Roseburg and is waiting for a quote 

 Goshen Forest Products – Paperwork is currently being signed on the sale of this 
property and we will not be allowed to race there 

Website Password Update 
Tim Steck has added a password to the website maintenance screen.  Thank You Tim!! 

May Rally Planning 
Simon Levear stated we will now need 4 check points.  Five cars are registered so far on line.  
The course is complete.  We will have pizza at Pinocchio’s on Main Street in Cottage Grove. 
Bren Wamsley will resend the rally information via email tonight. 

Road Clean-Up 
Bonnie Mueller is struggling getting confirmation for Hwy 58 1-3.  She is not planning a 
cleanup time until we get approval.   

Event 3 and 4 Planning 
The following was discussed:  

 Russ Walters reported Travis, his son, will co-chair events 3 and 4 with him.   

 We reviewed the course maps 

 Setup will be at 3:00 pm Friday, June 2nd  

 Mueller’s will tow the timing trailer and DaWayne Kerbs the registration trailer 

 Berta Jacobson has the porta potties ordered 
Appointed Positions 

Bert Jacobson still has no volunteers to chair Events 7 and 8.  If interested, contact Bert.   
Volunteer Appreciation 

Hope Mueller stated she is in the process of reinstated the volunteer appreciation program. 
Calendar Theme Contest Update 

Hope Mueller won the calendar theme contest.  The drivers are pictured in barcode order. 
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Roseburg Promotional Flyer 
Bert Jacobson inquired on the status of the promotional flyer for the Roseburg event.  He said 
Larry Nelson of SSCC would include in their newsletter and Dave and Brenda Kipperman will 
distribute to various businesses in Roseburg.   Tim Steck volunteered to create the flyer  and 
send to SSCC and Kipperman.     

Radio Update 
Jerry Braunberger reported he and Bonnie and Jim Mueller went to Larison to test the radios.  
They tested them using the repeater and without the repeater.  Sound was clear when using 
the repeater.   

Larison Update 
The following was discussed: 

 More cleanup is required due to a recent windstorm 

 Friday, May 5th – Bonnie and Jim Mueller and Doug Drouet will sweep the hill 

 Saturday, June 17th – Work party to cut branches, need workers and chainsaws 

 This is our 30th and probably the last hillclimb – come have a great time driving or 
helping 

Year End Trophies 
Bonnie Mueller stated she would not be able to do trophies this year.  Tim and Peggy Steck 
volunteered to take it over again this year, but need suggestions.   

Event 3 and 4 Proposal 
Licia Shultz proposed that our group meet while in Roseburg at one of the local vineyards.  
Everyone thought that would be fine as long as it was Friday evening.   Licia will check it out. 
 

New Business  

 
Electronic Newsletter Release 
 Jim Mueller will produce the May newsletter the week of May 15th   
 
Adjourn Meeting 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley 

 

 
Homework Assignments 

 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley no later 
than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
 
JUN Simon Levear JUL Tim Steck  AUG Jim Mueller   
SEP Peggy Steck  OCT Bonnie Mueller NOV Russ Walters    
DEC Jerry Shultz  JAN    FEB 
 
All – Roseburg, Friday, June 2

nd
 3:00 pm setup 

All – Roseburg, Friday night gathering at vineyard TBD 
All - Larison Work Party, Saturday, June 17

th
 

Bert Jacobson – Fix registration trailer marker lights 
Bert Jacobson – Fix timing light stand 
Bonnie Mueller – Contact ODOT for hwy 58 
Bonnie Mueller – Timing trailer to Roseburg 
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Bonnie Mueller – Sweep Larison May 5th 
DaWayne Kerbs – Registration trailer to Roseburg 
Doug Drouet – Sweep Larison May 5th 
Jerry Braunberger – Revise Inventory List 
Licia Shultz – Contact Bonnie Mueller regarding numbers and letters 
Licia Shultz – Explore vineyards in Roseburg 
Lorin Wamsley – Willamette Pass – make contact 
Lorin Wamsley – Check out Saginaw mill sites 
Lorin Wamsley – Roseburg sweeping 
Russ Walters – Fix registration trailer marker lights and install flag pole holder 
Tim Steck – Revise sponsor’s “Specials” page 
Tim Steck – Promotional flyer 
 
 
 


